                     

1. Opening Business – Ms. Brandenburg called the meeting to order at 

4:12 pm.  Members present were Ms. Susan Lesson, Ms. Norma Olivencia, Ms. Nell Chaudoin and Ms. Ashley Russo.
a. Agenda Approval
 Ms. Lesson moved to accept the agenda as corrected.
 Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.
 Consensus
b. Minutes Approval
Ms. Olivencia moved to accept the minutes as written.

Ms. Chaudoin seconded the motion.

Consensus
c. Good News Reports—Ms. Brandenburg reported that the Fall Festival was a huge success with many parent volunteers.  Also it was a great time for faculty and staff to interact with students’ parents.  Over $1000 was raised by the PTO.
d. Public Comment—None 
2. Student Achievement—Ms. Brandenburg reported that we are moving ahead with our Enrichment Plan utilizing “WIN” (What I Need) time. Every team has a different focus for a two week time frame lasting 30 minutes/day Monday through Friday.  This will be key to student success.
3. Planning-CSIP needs to be revisited each year.  Revisions are due Nov. 15th at Principal’s meeting.  The draft will be reviewed by the council at the November meeting.  Ms. Brandenburg reported on “Walk-Throughs” and how it gives a snapshot of what is taking place in the classroom.  Its main purpose is to improve instruction.  Next year there will be a statewide evaluation tool utilized called CHETL (Characteristics of Highly Effective Teaching).
4. Budget Report—MUNIS and CPA budgets were reviewed.  Ms. Brandenburg reported on the cost of laminating.  We have used 12 rolls in approximately 3 months exhausting our supply.  The PreK Office gave us an additional 6 rolls.  The council recommended that Ms. Reyna keep a chart of who is laminating, what is being laminated and measure the film that is being used for one month to better evaluate our needs.  Some additional rolls will be purchased with Title 1 money.  Ms. Olivencia will contact the Early Learning Village to see how they handle laminating.  Printing was also addressed and the number of copies allowed per month will increase starting November 1.  This may help decrease the amount being sent to Print Shop.  Ms. Chaudoin brought up the possibility of Mr. Adcock driving a bus when classes go on field trips to help lower transportation costs.  This will be discussed with Mr. Adcock.
Ms. Chaudoin made a motion to extend the meeting at 5:15 pm.  Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion at 5:15 pm.  Consensus.
5.  Committee Reports—Budget Policy has been approved by the Budget Committee.  Ms. Brandenburg will check on the dates listed in the policy and the policy will be revisited at next month’s meeting.  There must be two “reads” before the budget can be approved.  May have to call a Special Meeting in June in order to accomplish this.
6. New Business

a.  Membership Issues—The office manager has attempted to contact the absent parent representative numerous times through email and letter.  Ms. Brandenburg will follow up with a phone call to determine his status and if another election needs to be held.
b. Other—Ms. Olivencia reported on the TELL Survey that faculty filled out in Spring 2011.  NPES had 100% participation.  She would like for the council to look at the results at the next meeting to see our strengths and weaknesses.  Ms. Olivencia discussed the Writing Policy that was brought before the council at September’s meeting.  Ms. Brandenburg reported that our policy appears to be both a plan and a policy.  We need to have a policy that is supported by a plan.  Ms. Brandenburg will share with the writing committee the information Ms. Olivencia and Mr. Kral gathered after looking at Jessamine County’s Writing Policy.  Because next month’s meeting falls during the Thanksgiving holiday, the council decided the meeting would be held on November 30th.
7. Adjourn—Ms. Chaudoin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 

5:35 pm.  Ms. Russo seconded the motion.

Consensus
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